# AVON PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION

Commissioners: Carl Fischer, Chairman

Barbara Littlefield, Vice -Chairwoman Ben Chapman, Stephen McCarthy, Dan Hart

# AUGUST 22, 2017

Avon Park and Recreation met at 6:30 with members Carl Fischer, Barbara Littlefield, Steve McCarthy and Ben Chapman present/

Minutes from the August 8th meeting were reviewed and accepted as recorded.

### LUNDGREN PLAYGROUND

The board discussed the generous \$1,000.00 donation made by the Lundgren family to be used for work on the Lundgren playground or another town playground in need of work. The board sincerely thanks the family. P&R has been working on adding a piece of early childhood equipment to the Lundgren playground. We will send a thank you to the Lundgren family once we have made a decision on exactly where the money will be spent.

#### TEEN PROGAM

Plans for the Teen Program are on hold. P&R is waiting for a date to meet with the Selectmen to discuss running 2 sessions of the program.

### SUMMER PROGRAM

Carl reported that the payroll for the SP director and councilors averages \$3,300.00 per week. It seems the Family Fun Way trip on August 18th was canceled. A check was issued for that trip. We need to confirm whether the trip was canceled and if so where is the check.

#### **FAMILY MOVIE NIGHT**

The Commissioners discussed FMN. More regulated and structured games should be planned for next year.

## FIELDS/SHED

The board plans on cleaning out and organizing the shed at the Miller Tracy playground. There are a lot of props/sets from the theater program stored there. Carl will check with the high school drama director to see if they can use them.

Carl still plans on meeting with Bill Fitzgerald to discuss fertilizing the fields.

#### PAWSOX TRIP

Carol has been in contact with the PawSox to try to get a credit toward a game next year for the 25 tickets we were unable to use. She has not gotten a response. Carl will ask Dan to try to reach his PawSox contact.

Our next scheduled meeting will be at 6:30 on September 12th.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Heary Carol Geary, Secretary

Avon Park and Recreation Commission